
 

Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -March 15th, 2021 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  

53949 at 6:00 p.m. 

March 15th, 2021 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:05pm with 

the Pledge by Michael Raddatz .  Present Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, 

Caroline Gemoll, Michael Raddatz and Valorie Schable. 

 

Minutes from February 9th, 2021 Regular meeting were read by Caroline Gemoll. 

Motion to approve minutes by Tom Breiling , 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed. 

 

Valorie Schable read the treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report 

on file by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling. 

 

Fire meeting update- Mike wanted to know what the conflict of interest was 

that was on the agenda.   Tom Breiling attended the meeting, stating that it 

had something to do with the grant. We did get an invoice for the Scuba gear 

and an additional payment will be vouchered out for March vouchers.   Brandon 

stated that we lost another 25yr veteran that has left due to management 

issues at the fire department. Brandon stated that they will have to hire an 

office employee to file all the administrative paperwork that Eric did as a 

volunteer.  

 

Litigation - Mike stated that he has not been contacted by Attorney Sondalle. 

Brandon suggested that we drop discussion of it at this time.  

 

Computer virus security- Brandon stated that we did not have to worry about 

this at this time as we are not on any server.. 

 

Roads- Mike stated that we will need to do something about the culverts and 

they should all be on GPS.   Brandon stated that he will look at getting some 

maps, so that we can create a map with culverts and GPS.  

 

Culvert ordinance -  Brandon stated that he reviewed the culvert ordinance and 

believes it has everything in it that the town will need.d   Mike will revise 

the wording and add the ordinance heading and send it to Caroline to publish. 

 

Valorie wanted to know about posters for labor law. We have posters up in the 

town. Valorie also wanted to know  if we have a comprehensive plan.  Our copy 

is in the files and the county/town website.    

 

Old business - Mike wanted to know what was going on with the Storage unit.   

Advised last meeting that owners will  have to roof and side it by June 15th.  

 

Building permits all in 

 

Correspondence  Mike had two timber permits that he gave to Caroline. Received 

census information that needed to be completed for the Town.    

 

Vouchers 64-79 .  Motion to approve vouchers 64-79  by Tom Breiling, 2nd 

Brandon Frazer, Passed. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Caroline had questions regarding a records request on election information.  

They wanted absentee ballots requests and copies of the drivers license. 

Stated that this is PII information and some of the information is sealed in 

the bags at the county. Copies will need to be made for all information and 

then PII information redacted, which will take time and costly for the copies. 

Kiley is also discussing information with Gary. 

 

Next meeting is Annual meeting April 20th 2021 at 6:00 p.m.  with regular 

meeting to follow.    Meeting adjourned 7:15 p.m. 


